GEA Officers’ Meeting Minutes
5pm, Thursday, September 13, 2012
Attendees: Ted, Beth, Jackie, Dan, Caitlin, Alyssa, Megan, Rachel
I. New Business:

A. Orientation: Orientation went well! Many students came to the first happy hour at the Draught Horse. A good mix of MFAs and PhD students.
1. Mentors: Some people have met with their mentors; Dan says that emails were sent with no reply. A mid-semester check-in was suggested for mentors just to remind new students that there is support available for them now that they have adjusted.
II. Old Business:

B. 1006: Beth mentioned sending a thank you note to the department for opening 1006. It was proposed that we put a GEA calendar in 1006 for events. The website should be advertised (once it is completed), perhaps with a QRC code. Advertisements that we get in our mailboxes could be posted in 1006. Ted proposed a casual lunch meet-up in 1006.
C. Follow-up from April Meeting: 
1. Ted will talk to Leslie about scheduling a Women’s Summit event.
2. Colloquium: A model conference was proposed for sometime in November. There was debate over whether a work-in-progress style conference would be more helpful since students may not have completed work at this time in the semester. Others suggested that participation in an informal conference like this may not be high since there are no direct professional benefits for the time commitment. 
3. Website: Tiffany will take over the place of “webmaster” to hopefully create a more user friendly website, perhaps off of Temple’s system. Jackie will arrange a meeting with tech services to discuss options.
4. MFA program and readings: A lot of changes and success! A new proposal for the program has been written and was approved by the dean. MFA students will have the thesis credit amount reduced. The Comprehensive exam format will be changing with more options, either the old exam format or the option to write a 10-15 page paper. Thesis advising will be more formalized where students will pick faculty and meet with them twice. As far as MFA readings go, there are no “official” student readings – more casual meetings at students’ apartment, so no need to advertise.
5. Social Outing: Since the Barnes is difficult to coordinate for large groups due to scheduled times and limited availability, we discussed the option of going to the Mutter museum as a group. Jackie will send Megan the contact information used for Shannon Miller’s archival class. Ted proposed Devil’s Alley as a good happy hour location for after the museum. This event should take place in early October.
D. Treehouse books event: Alyssa is going to discuss if this event, focusing on non-academic jobs, is still a viable option with Eli. Since much of the prep work has already been done, it could be a good event for November.
E. Budget: Total in budget is $255. Ted proposed buying everyone their first drink for a happy hour. Money in budget is always slated for refreshments for future events. Jackie has another Venuti book that she will give to Ted, since he has had some luck selling them online.
F. FYW database: 802 database is up and running and being used by new 802 instructors. If anyone has classroom activities or resources they should send them to her.
